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Minutes of Meeting
June 2, 2021
Chair Dana Shuttleworth opened the meeting at 9:17 a.m. Also attending was Board Member’s Bill Gianacoples, Paul Thompson, and Health Agent, William Holt. 1 absent Health inspector, Virginia Bacon.

Update of Covid19 and reopening of the Townhall - Selectman are having a meeting on June 7, 2021 and one of the discussions on the agenda is reopening of the town facilities.  Bill Holt updates the board on the covid cases in town, as of May 26- June 2 1 case in the last 2 weeks still in the grey, cases are going down.  The state expects to have 70% of Massachusetts residents vaccinated by June 15.  As of May 29, the state has opened up full capacity restaurants, social gatherings.  Fully vaccinated do not need to wear a mask, unvaccinated individuals still should wear mask indoor and outdoor.  Private business can still request mask to be worn in their establishment.  
Transportation still requires to wear mask.  Council an aging, libraries are giving their own covid plan to have more restrictions.   Schools, staff and students still have to wear mask indoors through till end of school year.  Schools run under the Department of Education for policies.
With the new State guidelines in effect since May 29th, it would be appropriate for the Town to consider re-opening all Town owned facilities to public access at this time. A re-opening will be with the health, safety and welfare of the Town employees, Town residents and the general public, foremost in mind.

The MA Dept of Public Health indicated that individual Municipal governments could establish guidelines that are more protective than the State’s policy in order to provide additional safety for its employees and citizens. 

Based upon the previously outlined guidelines the Town may consider re-opening ALL town facilities either with or without additional safety standards and protocols.

The Board of Health recommendations for reopening of the Town facilities:
· Limiting the entry to one location, (this is primarily for larger buildings).
· Provide clear and observable signage of expectations and requirements for entry to the buildings at the door.  
· The Town may consider social distancing markers, although not required they may be warranted to help protect those not yet vaccinated by reminding and guiding visitors to socially distance.   

· To provide continued protection for those that are not vaccinated, ALL persons entering a Town operated facility open to the public, shall wear face coverings, while they are in the common areas of the building.  

Motion:  By Paul Thompson to reopen up town facilities with the recommendations given by Bill Holt, Seconded:  By Bill Gianacoples, unanimous.

Bill was letting the board know that the town is checking into permit linking which would be all online for all departments.  

Regulations to be revised, Bill Holt will make some recommendations and give to Board members.  
Perc applications to add Conservation Commission to sign off.  

Bill Holt gave board update on 175 central Street/38 Brook Street, board would like to have it put on for the next meeting.  

35 Charles Street burned down a few years ago, it’s been torn down for a few years.  Need to go to ZBA to get an extension since it’s been torn down for over 2 years. If not extended it could be treated as new construction.

416 Andover Street – is being sold and tenant is complaining about the septic system saying it is failed, Title 5 inspector says it did not fail.  It has a cracked pipe and d-box repair according to the Title 5 inspector; it will be conditionally passed systems with a couple components that need repair.  Tenant says he has pictures but never would show the pictures.
Stipend for Bill Holt’s cell phone Motion:  By Paul Thompson to give Bill Holt a $50.00 stipend once a month for his cell phone.  Seconded:  By Bill Gianacoples, unanimous.

Meeting Adjourned at 11:00 a.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

William Holt
_______________________






______________________
Paul Thompson- Clerk





                Dana Shuttleworth- Chairman
_____________________
Bill Gianocoples - Member
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